
                  American Telecommunications Certification Body Inc. 
                                               6731 Whittier Ave, McLean, VA 22101 
 
 
 
February 6, 2008 

RE:  FCC ID: AFJ306301_ATCB005907 
Attention: Tri Luu 
 
I have a few comments on this Application.  Please note that further comments may arise in response 
to answers provided to the questions below. 
1. Please note that the FCC band listing policy does not allow the 406 – 606.1 MHz frequency band 

to be listed on a part 90 device.  Please also note that there are no contiguous Part 90 frequencies 
between 222MHz to 406.1MHz.  Consequently it is not be possible to list the 400 to 406.1MHz 
band on the FCC grant.  The listing would be 406.1MHz to 470MHz.  Please note that even if you 
could list from 400 to 406MHz, you would have to show how the device does not violate 
compliance to the particular rule parts involved (i.e. the technical sections of parts 25 etc) which 
has not been done.  See Band listing KDB 634817 for reference. 

2. Please note that test frequencies must be those in the rule section being certified (i.e. from the Aug 
2009 FCC band listing policy KDB 634817 section f. “Test guidance” par (i). Test only on 
allowed frequencies).  Please provide adequate justification showing the frequencies in the 
report were chosen as appropriate for testing to the requirement that only authorized/allowed 
frequencies be used as test frequencies in the FCC band listing policy (i.e. please show the 
particular Part 90 section involved).  Please see the FCC band listing policy KDB 634817 for 
reference.  Please provide data in line with the KDB band listing policy. 

3. Please note that based on the responses to the above items, further comments may result. 

 
 
Dennis Ward 
mailto:dward@AmericanTCB.com 
 
The items indicated above must be submitted before processing can continue on the above referenced 
application.  Failure to provide the requested information may result in application termination. 
Correspondence should be considered part of the permanent submission and may be viewed from the 
Internet after a Grant of Equipment Authorization is issued.  
 
Please do not respond to this correspondence using the email reply button.  In order for your response to be 
processed expeditiously, you must submit your documents through the AmericanTCB.com website. Also, 
please note that partial responses increase processing time and should not be submitted. 
 
Any questions about the content of this correspondence should be directed to the sender. 


